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CITY OF ROSEBURG
MEMORANDUM
DATE: September 29, 2022 parksz
recreation
TO: Parks & Recreation Commission
FROM: Dawn Easley, Public Works Director
SUBJECT: Meeting Cancellation

Due to lack of agenda items the October 5, 2022 Parks & Recreation Commission meeting
has been CANCELLED.

Staff has attached a brief update of parks related activities and flyers of upcoming events.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 8:15 a.m.




CITY OF ROSEBURG

MEMORANDUM
DATE: September 28th, 2022
TO: Parks & Recreation Commission
FROM: Velorie Ligon, Parks & Recreation Program Manager
SUBJECT: Parks Update

Parks Update

Little Community Libraries were installed at five Roseburg Parks thanks to a community-
driven literacy project organized by Altrusa International of Roseburg. The little libraries
were built by Joseph Lane Middle School eighth grade wood shop students and
installed by Roseburg Parks & Recreation maintenance staff. You will find these little
libraries located in Brown, Commercial, Eastwood, Laurelwood and Thompson Parks.

The Halfshell cover in Stewart Park was severely vandalized in early September. A new
cover has been ordered.

The playground at Fir Grove Park was closed September 19th — 21st to allow time for a
subcontractor to replace the poured-in-place rubber surface. This was warranty work
performed on the very popular playground that opened in June 2018.

New recreation program “Tapes-Trees in the Park” to debut summer 2023. Registration
currently taking place. Please see attached flyer.

Roseburg Turns 150 - Party in the Park will take place Sunday, October 2" between
12:00 pm and 4:00 pm at Stewart Park. Learn more about ways to celebrate Roseburg’s
150t birthday in October at https://www.experienceroseburg.com/roseburg-150/
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SUMMER 2023
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Ever wonder what to do withalllcf the leftoVeiyarn from pastiknitting or
crocheting projects? Createaiwork of ariziss RS ‘

Roseburg Parks & Recreation, along withi thies _.‘
Umpaua Valley Arts Association is wo rki-mﬁgg;rgﬁg}_:a}
creative outdoor art project andiwe need youighelp. = %

We are looking for donations ofi knitted or crecheted' ’
pieces with specific dimensions to incorporate into our " . ]
exhibition. You can use leftover scraps from your pa}stw’;" 2\
projects, or check with us to see if we have any donated

yarn you can use. Completed works of art will be ofn #

display as a unigue outdoor art gallery in one of our parks.

Have scrap yarn, but don't have time to) 1
create something? Donate it! ;h ;

T

Drop off scrap yarn at any of the
locations below. We will take your
extra yarn and share it with our yarn
artists to help with their creations.

Email or call to sign up by March 31st, 2023!
parks@cityofroseburg.org or (541) 492-6899

All participants will receive a certificate for FREE admission to
the 54th Annual Summer Arts Festival!

Yarn Donation Drop-off Locations:
Roseburg City Hall: M-F 8am - 12pm & 1pf - 5pm ¢ j]
Umpqua Valley Arts Center: T-F 10am - 6pm: ™ 1
Little Hawk Yarns: T-F 10am - 6pm, Sat 10afn -3pm
Roseburg Public Library: T-TH 10am - 6pm; # Sat 10am. - 2pm
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Eet’s walk together into the next 150‘55",194@@5_; o
Free, Family Friendly Event! o o
Sunday, Oct. 2nd, 8:30 AM
sk at Stewart Park Pavilion
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